Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 7th November 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, A Ballantyne, J Lean, N Cameron, A Duncan, K Neill, M Ross, I Sandbrook (Cricket Scotland)
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from C Blake, G Chappell
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	A Ballantyne proposed the previous minutes as accurate and M Fox seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) Awards for All had carried out an audit of the funding received in 2015/16 for training courses.  They were happy with the way NoSCA had spent the money and accepted that the unspent sum of around £700 would be used in 2017 for further courses.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Ian Sandbrook, Cricket Scotland
	

	
	a) J Bishop welcomed I Sandbrook to the meeting.  Ian is the Director of Participation at Cricket Scotland. 
b) Ian said that he welcomed thoughts on what Cricket Scotland (CS) does well and not so well.  He stressed that he is always ready to help if people get in touch and was keen to attend NoSCA meetings a couple of times per year if possible.  He stated that the goal of CS is to gain 20% more committed participants in cricket in the short term.  Growth areas have been identified, in particular female cricket, disability cricket, Last Man Stands and schools.  Cricket is coming into the Curriculum for Excellence in schools and participating schools will receive a Cricket Factory kitbag along with training for the teaching staff.  He is keen to start children in schools at an earlier age, i.e. 5 to 8 year olds, earlier than the current 10/11 year olds, as well as pressing for senior schools to deliver cricket.  Clubs can help with this although it is recognised that volunteers are not always available.  In clubs, coaches along with volunteers and umpires are being developed to help clubs run more effectively.  The Thriving Clubs scheme is delivering support to 16 clubs throughout Scotland but anyone can go along to the seminars held by Svend Elkjar and take away the support materials to do some self-help.
c) Several members welcomed Ian’s participation and felt that CS has been much more positive in its dealings with NoSCA in the last year or so.  The meeting extended the invitation to Ian to return when next in the area.

d) J Bishop raised the subject of an Umpires Grant which the SPCU receives from Cricket Scotland.  Given the number of qualified umpires NoSCA has and the distances which are regularly travelled by some, he felt that this grant should be extended to cover NoSCA too.  Ian was sympathetic to this and said he would discuss it at the next meeting he has on this matter.
e) Members of the Umpires Officials group are meeting with Ian to discuss various matters and a report will be filed.

	

	
	
	

	5.
	Caledonian Cricket Association
	

	
	a) Following a meeting with representatives of SPCU and Aberdeenshire Grades, J Bishop has produced a report which has been circulated to club representatives.  He saw it as an opportunity for him to change their perception of NoSCA as they have different challenges and opportunities to our league.
b) Agreement was reached on inter league competition once again but these games should be played earlier in the year.  There is scope for a competition between top clubs in each league should the Small Clubs Cup fall by the way.  This would be Sunday competition.
c) SPCU have introduced a Sunday league which is very informal and which has proven very popular.  It is anticipated that an invitation would be extended to NoSCA clubs should they be interested but the distances involved may prove difficult for many.  More detail once received.

d) The representatives will meet again in the new year.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Annual Dinner Report
	

	
	a) The evening was judged to have been successful with a very small profit being seen.  The vast majority of feedback had been very positive and Matthew Hoggard had proven to be a popular speaker.
b) J Bishop has some reservations on the venue and believes that it is time to look for another option.  G Chappell has previously stated that somewhere nearer to Inverness should be considered.  Those present were asked to explore local options and present other possibilities at the next meeting.

	

	
	
	

	7.
	2017 Office Bearers
	

	
	a) None of the current Office Bearers have indicated that they will be stepping down, but anyone interested in any of the positions for 2017 should send their nomination to the Secretary to be received no later than Sunday 8th January 2017 for consideration at the AGM.
b) J Bishop is prepared to stay on as President for another term which would give time for A Ballantyne (vice President) to become more familiar with the role.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Disciplinary Procedures - review
	

	
	a) J Bishop stated that there had been no progress on this due to other pressures but hopes to have something to distribute with the working party by the end of the week.  The meeting agreed that the Procedures need to be re-written to make them clearer.  One of the main points for consideration will be should clubs be responsible for discipline in the first instance?  A Duncan felt a template would be useful for those tasked with administering the process.  M Ross thought he had a template which could be used as a starting point.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	NoSCA ‘Hall of Fame’
	

	
	a) A Ballantyne had proposed a Hall of Fame for NoSCA.  This was thought to be a worthwhile project, in particular with the 125 anniversary of the League coming up.  
b) It was agreed that clubs should be asked for their nominations, e.g. 2 to 4 retired players from each club who had outstanding careers in North cricket, going back as many years as clubs thought relevant.  Brief summaries giving the reason for the choice would be asked for.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) The course for a Scorer’s qualification is still to be held.  N Cameron will send out information on this once again.  All clubs are asked to provide at least one person for this course which will be funded by NoSCA through Awards for All.  Other people can attend but will not be funded by NoSCA.  Please contact N Cameron for more information.  
b) 2 Support Workers courses will be offered soon along with Quick Cricket Managers workshop which, although specifically for schools, is available for other interested individuals.

c) 12 young players attend sessions at Gordonstoun as part of the regional development centre.  21 U18’s are attending NoSCA area training.  J Mills from Northern Counties is taking the opportunity to join the training as part of her preparation for the Scotland T20 squad going to Sri Lanka.


	

	
	
	

	11.
	ACO
	

	
	a) 11 of the 12 who took the Level 1 umpires course were successful.  The remaining candidate will be offered an opportunity to re-sit.
b) M Ross will hold an update session for all NoSCA umpires before the start of the next season.

c) J Bishop stated that he would like to see a feedback process for umpires by Captains after each game.  M Ross agreed it could be useful so long as the comments were available for umpires to see.  A Ballantyne thought feedback should be made in some sort of context and it was agreed that ‘poor’ or ‘good’ ratings should have explanations.  N Cameron stressed that for this to work NoSCA needs qualified umpires.
d) I Sandbrook advised that all umpires should also be members of the ECB-ACO to access the insurance cover which this brings
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) A Duncan said he intends to submit articles to the Northern Scot about the MCA junior programme.  He hopes that they will give some good publicity.  J Bishop welcomed this and asked which other local papers provided good cover.  Forres, Nairn, Fochabers and Buckie all said their papers supported them well.  J Bishop felt that NoSCA needed a round-up after each weekend of the season.  C Farr said that through the closed season the NoSCA website should be updated regularly to keep people looking.  N Cameron suggested that social media users should use # followed by their club name to promote clubs (e.g. twitter, Facebook, etc.) 
b) K Neill asked when the photographs from the dinner would be available.  J Bishop said he would email some to her along with contact details for the photographer.

c) I Sandbrook thanked everyone for letting him attend and restated his desire to come along to more meetings.

d) N Cameron advised that 7 coaches attended the CS coach workshop at Gordonstoun on Sunday 6th November.  

e) N Cameron intends to hold an indoor competition for senior/reserve league players at the Inverness Leisure Centre in March/April 2017.  Also a women’s competition.  It would be a team competition with a charge to cover hall costs, 6 or 8 a side. 
f) N Cameron felt that the process of deciding the discretionary awards for 2017 should be looked at.  C Farr supported this.

g) J Bishop asked I Sandbrook about a Groundsman course in 2017.  I Sandbrook will try to get this arranged but will depend on having someone available to provide this.  It was noted that Highland and Northern Counties have worked very hard to upgrade their playing surfaces this autumn.

h) J Bishop noted that Kyle Coetzer is now the player coach for the Highlanders.  J Bishop felt that it would be of benefit to get him to hold an academy session with some young players locally.  
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 12th December 2016, 7pm, venue yet to be decided.
	


